Kardinal-von-Galen Schule Dülmen

Städt. kath. Hauptschule - Sekundarstufe I

April 19, 2020

Dear students, dear parents,

I hope you had a good holiday season despite these very restrictive circumstances. At least the weather may have made it a little easier for us to endure this time.

By the decision of our state government, we will now gradually open the schools start teaching again. There are many questions in the media concerning the whole Corona issue, but according to the instructions of the ministery of education, three things are certain for the Kardinal-von-Galen secondary school:

- From April 23, we will plan lessons for exam preparation for the final year. School attendance is mandatory for all students of the 10th grade!
 On Monday, April 20, a part of teaching staff will meet and work out a lesson plan for the exam preparations in accordance with the hygiene regulations. The students of the 10th grade will receive this plan next Tuesday.
- 2. General lessons for the 5th to 9th are going to start gradually beginning on **May 4th**. The procedure in detail will not be known until the end of April. Until then, we will draw up a plan for our school based on the hygiene regulations. As soon as the plan is fixed, I will inform you. In the first consequence this means: after the Easter holidays, we start again with "home schooling" lessons.
- 3. The permissions for emergency childcare are going to be expanded. On April 23, new requirements should be in place. If you are in need, please contact our office.

I would like to point out that all school events are canceled. There are still many questions concerning the implementation of the hygiene rules and handling restriction (Student traffic, mouth-nose protection). These questions will be clarified in the next few days. Information and instructions will follow as soon as possible.

Best regards, Petra Levermann Principal